#### 1

#### PASTOR'S NOTES

#### MASS SCHEDULE

Rosary @ 8:35AM Monday – Friday

**MONDAY, APRIL 25** 

Feast Day of St. Mark

6:45 AM Robert Rice/Ted & Rosemary Smith

9:00 AM ANN: Jerry Evans/Suzanne Kuppel

**TUESDAY, APRIL 26** 

6:45 AM Katherine Clark/Laura McGee

9:00 AM Mary Flanagan, Adrienne Stack & Dora Thibault/The Flanagan Family

**WEDNESDAY, APRIL 27** 

6:45 AM Darwin Fesler/Ann Fesler

9:00 AM ANN: Joseph Mitchell/

Maria Pia & Stefania

**THURSDAY, APRIL 28** 

6:45 AM Mary Conlon/The Thompsons

9:00 AM ANN: Austin Rinella, Sr./

Bob & Ann Freeman

FRIDAY, APRIL 29

Feast Day of St. Catherine of Siena

6:45 AM Joseph Rocco Mead/Mark Capucilli

9:00 AM Donna Valerino/Family

**SATURDAY, APRIL 30** 

8:00 AM Frances Falandays/

Ted & Carolyn Merante

5:00 PM Mary Ann Ridgway/Linda, Gary &

Sindee Zavalauskas

**SUNDAY, APRIL 31** 

7:30 AM ANN: William Gleason/Family

8:45 AM Frances Barker/Jess Hoffsher

10:30 AM ANN: Lawrence Vollmer/Family

12:15 PM ANN: Feeney & Scheutzow Families/

Family

4:00 PM ANN: Gene Valerino/The Valerino Family

**READINGS – APRIL 23 & 24:** 

First Reading: Acts of the Apostles: 14:21-27

Second Reading: Revelation 21:1-5a

Gospel: John 13:31-33a, 34-35

LITURGY UPDATE

April 30 & May 1

Msgr. Francis will preach April 30 & May 1.

#### **BEREAVEMENT**

God's heart is especially tender toward the downtrodden and the defeated. He knows your name and He has seen every tear you have shed.

MAY HE REST IN PEACE:

John Egan – Kathy Kendrick's Dad

Dear Friends,

One of the great signs of life on our parish campus is our parish school - Holy Family School. There is something special about seeing our children grow in their faith and in their academic pursuits. It is so wonderful to see our kids in church and then walk through the halls of the school and seeing the kids putting into practice what they experienced in Church. Our school brings so much life to our parish and it brings life to so many through the goodness of our alumni, who because of their education at Holy Family School, are good, faithful disciples of Christ and great contributors to our community.

To walk through the doors at Holy Family School is to enter into a faith-filled, learning environment where our young people encounter the Lord through their prayer and classes. Our school is accredited through the Middle States Association of Colleges and Schools, which ensures that our young people are meeting the standards needed for academic excellence. It should be noted that our school children excel at all of the standard state testing. There is no question that we have talented teachers, administrators, PTO and School Commission, who work day in and day out to ensure that our students are prepared, not just for the next academic level, but to be good, holy, faithful people.

To all parents and grandparents, I invite you to consider Holy Family School for your children and grandchildren. While it is true that there is tuition for our school, it is also true that there is tuition assistance available. If you have ever thought about sending your child or grandchild to Holy Family and have resisted because of tuition, at least go see the school and see what's available. For more information on our school you can visit the school website at www.holyfamilyschoolsyr.org or call our school and talk to our principal, Sr. Christina Marie 487-8515. Let's continue to pray for the success of our school!

Blessings, Fr. John Manno

#### HOMEBOUND

Anyone needing a priest to visit for any of the sacraments please call the Pastoral Care Office at 488-3139, ext. 23.

SOCIAL MEDIA & HOLY FAMILY

LIKE us on Facebook:

Facebook.com/HolyFamilyChurchSyracuse FOLLOW US ON TWITTER: @HolyFamSyr

### **Brief Overview of the Wedding Policy at Holy Family**

Wedding arrangements must be made at least six (6) months prior to the wedding date. Weddings are normally scheduled on Saturdays at 11:00 AM and 2:00 PM. Friday weddings are scheduled at 3:00 PM. Only two weddings will be scheduled per weekend. The reason for this is that there is so much taking place at Holy Family with our regular schedule, funerals, and other services that we need to do be respectful of the overall parish schedule.

Weddings cannot take place outside the church. Oftentimes, people will inquire about getting married at the grotto and it is not permissible. Couples are invited and encouraged to utilize the grotto for prayer and pictures.

Oftentimes, people will request a specific priest or deacon to do their wedding. The parish will do its very best to meet these requests. However, it is not always a possibility due to the fact that our priests have a busy schedule. Going forward, any weddings that do not have a Mass (ceremony only) will be celebrated by our deacon. The role of the deacon is to witness marriages and they can do that when there is only a wedding ceremony and no Mass. Priests will be assigned based on their schedule and availability. Couples should not assume that the priest they meet with initially will be the priest that does the wedding.

This is just a brief synopsis of the Wedding Policy at Holy Family. For more information visit our website at www.holyfamilysyr.org.



#### **Registration for School Year 2016-2017**

Holy Family School is presently accepting registrations for the next school year 2016-2017 for grades Nursery, PreK & Kindergarten through Grade 6. Forms are available at the school office.

### The following leaves were posted on the Trees of Life the week of April 13<sup>th</sup>:

Cathy McCauley – "Pray it Off Angel"
In this Life and the Next

Anne Mary McIntyre –
Our Friend in this Life and the Next
Love, the Pray it Off Group

#### PLEASE PRAY FOR

ATTENTION PARISHIONERS: We will print the "Please Pray For List" on a month-to-month basis. If you would like your loved one on the list, please call the parish office. The name will stay on for one month. You must call each month to have the name put back on the list.

Marie Wing, Betty Sabene, Dorothy Pirro, Sandy Dalton, Ed Campagna, Hank Smith, Dr. Joseph Thornton, James Spinoso, Alison McCauley, Cheryl Davis, Nicole Canavan, Christopher Piotrowski, John Graham, Anita Baraniewicz, Steve Morton, Karen Pologa, John Krupka, Kay Kobert, Joan Osterhout, Howie Moore, Barbara Poore, Emily Cawthon, Steve Norton, James Kuglics, Kimberly K., Stanley Handzel, Mary Kehn, Steve Gaffney, Margaret (Peg) Halton, Carol Judge, Phil Biggie, Mary Jo Smith, Angelo Coppole, Sally Doyle Wilson, Vera Welch.

**NOTE:** Due to HIPPA, hospitals are not allowed to give names of patients to us. If you have a loved one in the hospital or a nursing home who would like a visit from a priest or deacon, please notify the parish office.

#### **SAVE THE DATE**

Holy Family Children's Home 3rd Annual Golf Tournament Saturday July 30, 2016— Liverpool Golf & Country Club, \$85 person

For more information contact: Mary Ellen at 430-2712 or <a href="mailto:hfchcdn@gmail.com">hfchcdn@gmail.com</a>

#### The Multi-Purpose Room

I would like to offer a very gentle encouragement about the use of the multi-purpose room at weekend Masses. That room is primarily for the use of parents with young children. Parents with young children should never feel awkward about having a crying child in that room. That is what the use of the multi-purpose room is intended for. If you are not ambulatory, then I would encourage you to use our handicap accessible seating found in the front row of every bank of pews. Communion will be brought to you in those first rows if you are seated there. This would help us greatly in creating a more welcoming environment for parents with young children who would like to attend Mass. If you ever see a parent standing with a child in the gathering space or even outside the church, please extend a warm welcome to them to find a place in the multi-purpose room. Thank you so much for your cooperation. ~ Father Jason

#### 3

# CALENDAR OF EVENTS DIVINE MERCY NOVENA - 3PM DAILY MONDAY, APRIL 25

10:30 AM Eucharistic Minister Training to the Sick & Homebound - #1

7:00 PM Human Development Meeting – Church Hall

7:00 PM Eucharistic Minister Training to the Sick & Homebound - #1

#### **TUESDAY, APRIL 26**

6:30 PM Engage Bible Study - #1 & #2

#### WEDNESDAY, APRIL 27

6:30 PM Confessions - Church

7:00 PM Charismatic Prayer Group – MPR

7:15 PM Trinity & Joyful Sound Rehearsal – Church

8:00 PM AA – Cafeteria

#### **THURSDAY, APRIL 28**

6:30 PM Marian Consecration - #2

7:00 PM Daughters in Adoration – Chapel

7:00 PM PTO - Cafeteria

#### FRIDAY, APRIL 29

10:00 AM Lectio Divina - #1

#### **SATURDAY, APRIL 30**

7:00 AM Men's Prayer Group – MPR

3:30 PM Confessions – Church

#### **SUNDAY, MAY 1**

9:45 AM Coffee With the Pastor – Church Hall

2:00 PM Blessing of Bikes – Parking Lot

5:00 PM Life Teen – Church Hall

7:00 PM Men's Open Gym

#### GIFT BEARERS APRIL 30 & MAY 1 5:00 PM – Family 12:15 PM - Family

**Parishioners:** If you have an intention for a loved one coming up at a weekend Mass and would like to bring up the gifts, call Esther @ 487-5466.

#### ATTENTION WEST GENESEE CLASS OF 1986

Class reunion - July 23 at West Hill Country Club from 6 – 11PM. Cost is \$35 per person/\$65 per couple. For information contact: WGclassof1986@yahoo.com.



#### **HOLY FAMILY OUTREACH**

May 2016

4<sup>th</sup> - Coffee Hour – Speaker - Octagon House

11<sup>th</sup> – Senior / Homebound deliveries

12<sup>th</sup> – Sandwich Making, 1:00PM

14<sup>th</sup> & 15<sup>th</sup> – Food Collection Weekend

16<sup>th</sup> – Food Sorting

18<sup>th</sup> – Young at Heart

21st & 22nd – Blood Pressure Screening

23<sup>rd</sup> – Health Ministry Meeting 6:30pm

Sandwich Making Ministry – Thank you Anna Paradise for your continued dedication and service over 11 years as chair of the Sandwich Making ministry! 150-160 sandwiches per month makes a difference to many. If anyone would like to volunteer to help Anna and the crew, call the parish office. Sandwiches are made and delivered to the Catholic Mens' Shelter on the 2nd Thursday of each month.

#### **FOOD DRIVES:**

- Thank you to a local girl scout, Sophie, and her Mom, LuAnn, for their donation of 30+ boxes of assorted Girl Scout cookies. We talked it over and the cookies will accompany Young at Heart's sandwiches to the Men's Shelter. Great job!

-Thank you to **Fairmount Library** and to **The Gift Box** for their ongoing food drives for our Food Pantry!
- **May 7, 2016 Post Office Food Drive**. We'll need a few drivers with a van or a truck. If you would like to help, please call Bridget at the parish office 488-3139

**Funeral Luncheon:** Thank you to so many who have recently volunteered. If you have not yet been contacted, <u>please call</u> Parish office to get your team assignment.

**Pantry items needed**: Canned fruit, canned vegetables, applesauce, canned corned beef hash

#### **PRAYER** on your way to work:

Father, may everything I do begin with Your inspiration and continue with Your saving help. Let my work always find its origin in You and through You reach completion. I ask this in Jesus' name. Amen.



Life Teen welcomes all students in grades 9-12 Sundays, Mass at 4pm, Life Night 5-7 pm, Church Hall. <a href="mailto:chris@holyfamilysyr.org">chris@holyfamilysyr.org</a> call 382-7883.

4/24: Senior Night – Tonight we let our senior students run the night!

5/1: Exorcist - A night on Jesus as Healer

Would you like to be added to our text message list? Text @mrspilka to 81010 to receive updates and reminders of what is going on with your Life Teen Youth Program.

THE LIFE TEEN STEUBENVILLE TRIP WILL BE JULY 7<sup>TH</sup> – 10<sup>TH</sup>! Steubenville registration has begun! All students finishing 8<sup>th</sup> grade as well as all 9<sup>th</sup> – 12<sup>th</sup> grade students are welcome to join us for this faith and fun filled trip of a lifetime. To register go to holyfamilysyr.org, click on "Steubenville Conference 2106" under "Youth Ministry" and follow directions for "How Do I Register?" Then send in forms and payment to secure your spot. Seats are limited, so please sign up early.

Would you like to sponsor a student or chaperone for the Steubenville trip? The cost for this trip is \$225, which causes a financial burden to some. If you would like to donate a scholarship, please contact our Faith Formation office.

Would you like to cook a meal for Life Teen? Every Sunday evening our Life Teen students and core team have a meal together after the 4PM Mass as part of their Life Night. It is an important part of their fellowship. Is there something special you enjoy preparing? If you would like to share your gift and talent of cooking, please contact Kathy Czajak at 468-2041. She can help with all the details and some ideas! Thank you!

E5GE

catholic Middle School Ministry

God is Good All the Time, All the Time God is Good! All students grade 6-8 are welcome.

Wednesday nights, 6:30-8:00pm in the church hall vincent.l.dangelo@gmail.com or call 488-3139.

<u>4/27:</u> NO EDGE – Spring Break, Enjoy time with family

5/4: SACRAMENTS: MATRIMONY

#### Edge Volunteers Needed

Our EDGE Youth Group is always looking for volunteer core members. If you are interested in this ministry, please call Vince D'Angelo at 488-5884.

#### UPCOMING EVENTS AND DATES

Visit us at holyfamilysyr.org to download registration/permission forms or pick one up in the Gathering Space, Parish Office or Faith Formation Office.

Congratulations to our Confirmation 2 Students who received the Sacrament of Confirmation on Thursday, April 21<sup>st</sup>. May you continue to grow in faith, always seeking the presence and guidance of the HOLY SPIRIT, EVERY STEP ON YOUR JOURNEY OF LIFE.

Thank you to all of our Faith Formation teachers for sharing your time, talents and the gift of our faith with our students this year. We could not have done it without you!

Teacher Volunteer Appreciation Retreat May 14<sup>th</sup> – 10am – 1PM. Led by Fr. Jon Manno. Please RSVP – 488-5884.

#### First Communion Student - Reminders

- <u>5/4</u>: First Communion Rehearsals\_are Wednesday, May 4<sup>th</sup>. 5:30PM for Sunday Students; 6:30PM for Tuesday & HF Students
- 5/7: First Communion Masses are Saturday May 7<sup>th</sup>. 9:30AM for Sunday Students; 12:30PM for Tuesday & HF Students

Would you like to sponsor a student or chaperone for the Steubenville trip? The cost for this trip is \$225, which causes a financial burden for some. If you would like to donate a scholarship, please contact our Faith Formation Office.

#### UPCOMING TRAINING SESSIONS FOR EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS TO THE HOMEBOUND

If you recently signed up to be a Eucharistic Minister to the homebound, the upcoming training session is on April 25<sup>th</sup> at 10:30AM or 7PM. Please call to sign up: 488-3139 ext. 23 (Sr. Caryn)

All items in the lost and found basket at the Pizza Hut entrance of the church will be donated to charity if they are not claimed by April 29<sup>th</sup>. Please check the basket if you are missing anything!

### LAST CALL FOR THE PARISH DIRECTORY

There are only 93 openings left in May for portraits for the new Parish Directory.

Make your reservation now for a FREE portrait and receive a FREE directory and a chance to win one of four - \$100 gift certificates (3 at Wegman's). See the parish website, <a href="www.holyfamilysyr.org">www.holyfamilysyr.org</a> for a link or call Sue at 720-0599. If you missed an appointment, you are welcome to reschedule.

If someone who is homebound or nursing home bound, would like to have a photo in the directory, please call 720-0599 or send one into the Parish Office. A photo of a lost loved one may also be included in the directory. Just send it to the Parish Office, Attention: Sue, and call 720-0599.

#### **HOLY DOOR**

The Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception in downtown Syracuse has established a Holy Door for the Extraordinary Year of Mercy. The Holy Door is open Weekdays 9am—2pm, Saturdays 4:30—6:30PM and Sundays 7AM—noon and 4:30—6:30PM. Contact Sister Maureen at 422-4177 for more information.

## Ladies Night Out ~ Food and Faith! "Get Out Of The Boat!"

Let's face it, living out our faith in the world takes COURAGE! Through the storms of life, we either have a choice to 'step out of the boat' or remain fearful and stuck. In this talk **Chris Padgett** reflects on Matthew 14, when Jesus beckoned Peter to "COME" and walk upon the water to HIM; showing us the way to victory over fear and doubt, and complacency in life's most difficult moments. Chris ministers to others as a nationally known musician, speaker and writer. Wednesday, April 27<sup>th</sup> 7pm Bellevue Country Club, 1901 Glenwood Ave. Syracuse. R.S.V.P. a must by Friday April 22<sup>nd</sup>. Call Patty Sinay at: 315-560-0822 or email pattysinay@gmail.com.

**PRAYER CHAIN:** Please call requests to Judy Shanley at 488-2487. For surgeries please contact two weeks in advance.

#### WELCOME NEW CHRISTIAN:

Adam Michael Ames child of Chad & Sarah Ames

### HAPPENINGS AROUND HOLY FAMILY

#### **BAPTISM CLASS**

NEXT BAPTISM CLASS MONDAY- May 2, 2015 FROM 7 PM to 8:15 PM

#### **PASTORAL CARE OFFICE:**

Sr. Caryn Haas, D.S.M.P. Please call: 488-3139, ext. 23 to make arrangements for the baptism of your child. WE STRONGLY RECOMMEND THAT COUPLES ATTEND THE BAPTISMAL CLASS BEFORE THE BABY IS BORN. Normally, baptisms are the 2<sup>nd</sup> and 4<sup>th</sup> Sundays of the month.

#### ATTENTION HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS

In an effort to honor talented and dedicated students of Holy Family Parish, each year the Pat Greenway Scholarship is offered to a high school senior. Holy Family will confer an award of \$1,000 each year for four years to a student who is a registered member of our parish, who has demonstrated leadership abilities and has performed outstanding service to his/her school, community and parish. The student must attend a Catholic college or university in the fall of the year the scholarship is given. Scholarship applications are available in the parish office. Please return completed applications to the office by May 16, 2016. ATTN: Ed Campagna.

### التوريد المراد المالي في المالي

#### **ATTENTION PARISHIONERS**

In the spirit of liturgical collaboration we are excited to welcome St. Joseph's Choir to Holy Family on May 1<sup>st</sup> @ the 10:30AM Mass. Don't miss this opportunity to hear both church choirs sing together for a spirit filled musical celebration

### ARE YOU NEW IN THE PARISH? WELCOME!

Father John Manno invites you to "Coffee with the Pastor", Sunday, May 1, 2016, in the parish hall following the 8:45AM Mass. Come with yourself and your family and meet Fr. John and other ministry leaders in our parish over coffee.

#### MUSIC MINISTRY CHOIR REHEARSALS

#### This Weekend:

5:00 PM Gabrielle Giacovelli, Trudy Butler 8:45 AM Mary Kate Krawczyk, Trudy Butler, 10:30 AM Mary Kate Krawczyk, Trinity Choir, Trudy Butler 12:15 PM Gabrielle Giacovelli, Trudy Butler

#### **Next Weekend:**

5:00 PM Gabirelle Giacovelli, Trudy Butler 8:45 AM Mikell DiGiorgio, Tony Alvaro 10:30 AM Mikell DiGiorgio, Trinity Choir, St. Joseph's Church Choir, Tony Alvaro 12:15 PM Mikell DiGiorgio, Trudy Butler

#### TRINITY CHOIR

NEXT COMBINED CHOIR REHEARSAL: Wednesday, April 27 @ 7:15PM in church NEXT MASS: Sunday, May 1, 10:30AM

#### **JOYFUL SOUND**

NEXT COMBINED CHOIR REHEARSAL: Wednesday April 27 @ 7:15PM in church NEXT MASS: Sunday, May 1 @ 10:30AM

#### MEMORIAL DAY ESSAY CONTEST

Holy Family Parish welcomes all 4<sup>th</sup>, 5<sup>th</sup> & 6<sup>th</sup> Grade Students to submit a short (2-3 minute) essay on "What Memorial Day Means to Me". The winner will receive a \$100 Wal-Mart Gift Card and will read their essay at the end of the Memorial Day 5PM Mass on Saturday, May 28<sup>th</sup>. All entries should be submitted by May 16<sup>th</sup> to the parish office: Attention Ellen McCauley (447-4676). Please include your telephone number.

#### MEMORIAL DAY MASS MAY 28<sup>TH</sup>, 5PM U.S. VETERANS & MILITARY PERSONNEL NEEDED

Holy Family Parish needs your help to honor those who have given their all for our country. Could you please join us at the Memorial Day Mass on Saturday, May 28<sup>th</sup> @ 5PM? We are asking all U. S. Veterans and current enlisted personnel, to process behind a Color Guard, in memory of their fallen comrades. Military uniform is optional. The Voices of Faith led by Jack Gardner will give a musical tribute (starting at 4:40PM) and there will be a reception for all after Mass. Please contact Ellen M. McCauley (447-4676) by May 27th, so she can reserve the pews.

# "AS YOU ARE" YOUNG ADULT MINISTRY

What is "As You Are" Young Adult Ministry?

This ministry is a great opportunity for young adults ages 21-35 to come As You Are, and experience faith in a new and exciting way. Whether you are Catholic or not Catholic, into God or not into God, we invite you to come join us! For each of our evenings we will meet in the church Gathering Space at 6:30PM and start off with some form of prayer. Afterwards, we will head to a new area for some fellowship, and maybe a nice frosty beverage. Thank you St. Pierre Giorgio Frassati for this idea. For more information visit our website at holyfamilysyr.org or contact Chris at <a href="mailto:chris@holyfamilyyouth.com">chris@holyfamilyyouth.com</a>

We will meet in the Holy Family Church Gathering Space, 6:30 – 7:30PM every second Tuesday of the month for prayer followed by fellowship at various local establishments.

#### Holy Family College Ministry

This message is for all you college students out there! We have decided to give all returning college peeps a new opportunity to celebrate your faith here at Holy Family. Predominantly when you return home from school, we will have an evening of Adoration & Fellowship. We know the semester is incredibly stressful! So why not decompress and spend an evening with Jesus & your friends.

<u>Dates</u>: June 7, July 12<sup>th</sup>, August 16<sup>th</sup> & December 22<sup>nd</sup>. <u>Time:</u> 6:30 – 7:30PM Adoration; 7:30 – 8PM reception.

For more information visit our website at holyfamilysyr.org or contact Chris at Chris@holyfamilyyouth.com.

#### **WEEKLY CONTRIBUTIONS:**

Regular Collection 4/9 & 10	\$27,047.16
Last Year	\$20,956.50
Regular Contribution 4/16 & 17	\$22,208.36
Last Year	\$23,012.24

#### **EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS**

#### APRIL 30 & MAY 1

5:00 PM Michael Dendis, Mark Kay, Bill & Anne Ganey, Suzanne Kuppel, Mary Lou Lake, Lucille Mamorella, Andrea Marshall, Tony Mitchell, Susan Weigel, Sharon Wells

7:30 AM Frank Bellso, John Brusa III, John & Teresa Brusa, Robert Steves, Dan McGuire, Kathy Rudy

8:45AM Joseph & Margaret Cerio, Philip Grome, Kathlene Hunter, Louise Mercurio, Nancy Schmidt, Paul, Regina & Sarah Streiff, Lyle & Julie Hassel

10:30AM Lucille Andorante, Ann Betts, Erika Burge, Mary Harkola, Rick Suarez, Mary Ellen Koegel, James Lynch, John Milligan, Carol Pietraszek, Rosemary Smith, Karen Wheeler

12:15PM Lourdes Alvarez, Joseph Antonio, Cathy Jenkins, James Pirro, Michael & Julia Natoli, James Sganga

4:00PM Jackie Allen, Jacob Dippold,
Jessica Caputo, James Evans,
Elizabeth Garn, Marie Gibbons,
Joe Guadagnolo, Scott Harris,
James Kearns, Chris Spilka,
Meredith Strott

#### LECTORS - APRIL 30 & MAY 1:

5:00 PM Joel Leite, Donna Marshall

7:30 AM Janice Bader, Mary Ellen Byrne

8:45 AM Andy Hunter, Tony Sardino

10:30 AM Barry Burge, Stephanie Melnyczuk

12:15 PM Vickie Hopkins, Doreen Plony

4:00 PM Michael Assaf, Nathan Gdula

#### ALTAR SERVERS - APRIL 30 & MAY 1:

5:00 PM Jared & Jayden Delahunt, Lauren Leite, Matthew Wojak

7:30 AM Maria & Tim Brusa, Tim & Pete Dunham

8:45 AM Tommy Bidwell, Olivia Grome, William & Claire Hunter

10:30 AM Mary Papini, Kyle Petersen, Maggie Smith, Lily Young

12:15 PM Alexis & Tristan Jarvi, Griffin McIntyre, Acelynn Thomas

**4:00 PM** Wesley Apenteng, Matthew Harris, Paul & Raphael Evans

#### PRAYERS FOR EXPECTANT MOTHERS

Please pray for those from our parish (and beyond) who are expecting a child. Pray for a safe and healthy pregnancy and delivery and for the intentions of their families.

#### Please Pray for these Mothers and Babies:

Karen and baby girl due in June Mary and baby due in November Anne and baby due in June Anonymous and baby due in June

#### **Prayer For Expectant Mothers**

All loving God, You created the human family as a reflection of your own divine life so that your creation might share in your happiness.

Hear our prayer for your daughter who awaits the birth of her child. She has cooperated with you in giving life. Assist her now as she prepares to give birth to the child in her womb. May Mary be her guide and support calming her fears and strengthening her love.

May your daughter be filled with peace and blessings so that she may bring her child into this world safely and in good health to the praise and glory of your name. Amen.

Please contact Rita Condon at Elizabeth Ministry to add you and baby to our prayer list! elizabethministryrita@gmail.com or call 673-9458.

#### **EUCHARISTIC ADORATION**

"This is visiting and spending time with Jesus in the sacred host. It is an expression of our love for Jesus Who loves us so much that He never wants to leave us and stays with us day and night in the Blessed Sacrament. The visit to the Blessed Sacrament is a great treasure of the Catholic Faith." (Pope John Paul II, 1970). The Adoration Chapel is open to anyone who wishes to spend time in adoration of Jesus Christ. We encourage adorers to commit to a specific hour. Call Tom Colabufo at 487-8377.

#### **JAIL MINISTRY**

Jail Ministry's Evening at the Movies" is "Sidewalk Stories." The film is scheduled for Thursday, April 28<sup>th</sup> @ 7PM at the Palace Theater in Eastwood. Suggested donation is \$5. The movie follows a young artist living in New York, who tries to make a living sketching passers-by on the street. While trying to survive on these meager means, he meets a young homeless girl and a wealthy woman whose lives intertwine with his. Coffee & dessert to follow.